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Charles L. Edmunds, the first chairman of the Board of Trustees of Tacoma Community College,
has been reappointed to the Board by Governor Daniel J. Evans--this time for a five-year term.
Edmunds handed over the chairman's gavel to Frank E. Cooper after the board elected Cooper
chairman on April 25. Cooper promtply reached into his pocket and handed Edmunds a gavel as
a souvenir. Cooper also presented Edmunds with a certificate recognizing his service as
chairman, signed by the other four board members.

Friends of the Tacoma Community College Library will hear Murray Morgan, Northwest author and
historian, at their annual dinner meeting May 10. Morgan will speak on "Libraries I've Been
Lost In." The smorgasbord dinner, set for 6:30 p.m., will be held in TCC's new cafeteria.
Cost is $3 per person. Reservations can be made with Mrs. Lorraine Hildebrand in the TCC
Library.

om generous people, contributions continue to come in. The Arts and Science Club of Tacoma
has made a substantial contribution to TCC's revolving student loan fund. Mrs. Irving Broxson
has donated close to 100 rhododendron and camellia plants for the campus in memory of her late
husband. Contributions for the McNeil Island Scholarship Fund have been received from H. S.
Vanderwarker, Julia E. Frank and the Washington State Retired Teachers Associationm.

Irving Clark Jr., Seattle attorney and radio personality, will be the speaker when TCC holds
its third commencement exercises June 7 in the Physical Education Building. Clark, who has
conducted a radio phone-in talk show since 1964, is a former member of the State Highway
Commission,

TCC is one of four colleges in the state that will participate next year in the New Careers
Program--aimed at helping the poor people overcome educational handicaps and acquire the college
education they need to become professionals. Plans call for a program to serve 25 participants,
who will attend classes at TCC and work for public agencies. The State Office of Economic
Opportunity is administering the program.

Many veterans of military service are planning to continue their education after discharge,

and TCC is offering to send a packet of material about the college to servicemen. Anyone who
wishes to have an information packet sent to a serviceman should send the name and address to
the Admissions Office at TCC...Other publications are also available at the drop of a postcard.
Among them: the college catalogue; the 24-page "This is your Tacoma Community College'; a
limited number of TCC's 155-page self Evaluation done for the Regional Accrediting Agency; and
the summer session catalogue, which describes the 44 courses in 21 departments to be offered
June 17 through Aug. 16.

7 members of the teaching faculty and professional staff appointed for 1968-69 at TCC are:
rrank Dippolito, art; Murray Morgan, history; Warren Jaeck and William Wittenfeld, mathematics;
Harry L. Woodward and James Varnell, English; Romald L. Lundquist, counselor; and George T.
Jansen, financial aids officer.
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